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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 27th July 2010, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin  (Mayor)




Mr   D Atherley  



Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr   C Elsmore




Mr   C Howell




Mr   R Drury




Mr   M Weston



Also present:

District Councillors

Mrs  G Bensted








Mr    D Riley




Gloucestershire Constabulary
Inspector C Thorley









PCSO Jenny Mansfield

PUBLIC FORUM
Mr Simpson said he had heard that the arrangements for flying model helicopters on the recreational field on Sundays had been altered and asked the Council if this was correct. The Clerk said that no new restrictions had been imposed and could provide Mr Simpson with the details if he called at the Council Office in the morning.

As there were no further questions, the Public Forum closed at 7.17pm. 
63.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Hughes, Kay, Lusty, Morgan, Phelps, Thorne and County Councillor Hale. 

64.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
65.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 29 June 2010
It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 29 June 2010 be accepted and signed by the Mayor.
Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Howell

The proposal was accepted unanimously.
66.
MATTERS ARISING

Members noted the continuing unsatisfactory situation regarding the location of recycling bins in the main town car park.  No action had been taken by the District Council despite repeated requests.  Cllr Allaway-Martin suggested that raising a public petition to the District Council might help to move the situation forward.  It was agreed that the Clerk should investigate this. 
67.
POLICE REPORT

Inspector Thorley said he was pleased to report that incidents of crime in the Coleford area were down by 10% compared to the same period last year while at the same time detection rates had risen.  However he said he was aware of certain hot spots of concern over anti-social behaviour and these would continue to be monitored.
Cllr Weston raised concerns about the speed of traffic passing through St. John Street and Cllr Allaway-Martin raised similar concerns about traffic in Newland Street.  Inspector Thorley said he would arrange for equipment to be installed to monitor these situations.

The Mayor asked for the Town Council’s thanks for the help given by the police units present at the Summer Festival on 25th July.  It had been a very useful and interesting opportunity for young people particularly to engage with the police.

Inspector Thorley announced that this would be his last attendance at a Town Council meeting as he was shortly due to retire from the police force.  Members of 
the Council said they valued his work and would be very sorry to see him go and wished him well for the future.

68.
BATTLE OF TRAFALGAR PLAQUE
Members noted the letter received from Mrs Meadows. After discussion it was proposed that a plaque be placed near the oak tree planted to commemorate the 200th anniversary of the Battle of Trafalgar.
Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Weston

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

69.
COUNTY COUNCIL BUDGET CUTS
Members noted the letter from the County Council outlining forthcoming road safety budget cuts.  It was proposed that the letter be referred to the Highways Committee for further discussion.
Proposed:  Cllr Howel



Seconded:  Cllr Atherley

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

70.
COLEFORD MAGISTRATES COURT

Members noted with regret the letter from Her Majesty’s Courts Service which proposed the closure of a number of magistrates’ courts in the West Country, including Coleford.  After discussion it was agreed to invite a member of HMCS to a meeting with representatives of all town and parish councils in the area. 
71.
FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE


Members noted the report of the Finance and Office Committee meeting held on 13th July and the proposals were discussed.
It was proposed that the recommendation to make a grant of £2172 to fund the hall, insurance and entertainment system for the Broadwell Youth Project be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Allaway-Martin


Seconded:  Cllr Drury
The proposal was accepted unanimously.

It was proposed that the recommendation to make a grant of £2151 to fund the workers of Coleford Junior Youth Club.

Proposed:  Cllr Drury



Seconded:  Cllr Howell


The proposal was accepted unanimously.

It was proposed that the recommendation to make a grant of £3000 for Coleford Skate Park, subject to a site being found by 23rd May 2011.
Proposed:  Cllr Howell



Seconded:  Cllr Allaway-Martin

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

Members agreed that information regarding events in the town should be put onto the Council’s website.
72.
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE


Meeting not quorate.
73.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE


Meeting not quorate.

74.
PLANNING COMMITTEE


Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meetings held on 29th June and 13th July.
The Clerk confirmed that no response had been received from the District Council to the queries raised at the Planning Committee meeting on 29th June.  Cllr Allaway-Martin said she would raise the matter with the Chief Planning Officer.

75.
MEMBERS REPORTS

The Mayor said she had attended an emergency planning meeting at the District Council on 1st July.  A further meeting was planned for mid-august.  She said that the council had been asked to provide risk assessment information for the next meeting and she would refer this to the Public Safety Committee. 
The Mayor reported that she had attended the following events on behalf of the Council:

2nd  July
Official opening of The Main Place.

14th July
Curious Learners Arts event, Lakers College. 

24th July
Attended Coombs Fete.

25th July
Coleford Summer Festival.

The Mayor said the Summer Festival had been a great success with around 1,000 people attending throughout the day.  She wished to extend her thanks on behalf of the Council and the people of Coleford to the following organisations for their help and support:

Cinderford Artspace.

Music and Arts Project.

Music Industries Services.

Play Gloucestershire.

Protech.

Switched On.

White Label Radio.

The Mayor said she had been approached by Mr Keith Morgan of the Forest Theatre who had raised concerns about the high prices now being charged for the use of the theatre.  It was agreed that the Clerk should look at the current pricing structure and compare it with previous years and other venues.

The Mayor said she was concerned that the scheduled opening of the public toilets had slipped again and was dismayed to find that the plans had been changed without consultation with the Town Council.  The toilets were now partially opened but some of the cubicle locks did not work.  It was agreed that Chris Johns, the District Council’s Land and Property Services Manager, should be invited to a Town Council meeting to explain the ongoing problems. 
Cllr Atherley said he had attended the following events:


8th   July
Accepted a cheque at Cinderford for Hope for Tomorrow.


15th July
Attended a 3 Counties Cancer Network meeting.


16th July
Accepted a cheque from Ross Lions for Hope for Tomorrow.

21st July
Attended a Great Oaks Hospice event at Highman Court.

25th July
Coleford Summer Festival

25th July
Retirement of Rev. Greta Hale at Clearwell. 
Cllr Allaway-Martin reported that she had attended the following events:

2nd July
Official opening of the Main Place followed by a viewing of the new car park toilets

24th July
Attended Coombs Fete.


25th July
Coleford Summer Festival.

Cllr Howell said he had attended the following events:


2nd July

Official opening of the Main Place


7th July

Cemetery headstone testing instruction

8th July

Gloucestershire Market Towns Forum meeting, Cirencester

21st July
District Council Standards sub-Committee meeting.


27th July
Cemetery inspection of cremation section, 47 extra plots identified.

Cllr Howell noted that the willow arch in the natural burial section of the cemetery was effectively dead and would need to be replaced.  He had also carried out a partial grit bin survey and his initial findings suggested that there was no rhyme or reason to the location of the bins he surveyed.
Cllr Drury said he had attended a Main Place steering committee meeting on 26th July which had been very positive.  He said the Main Place had suggested having reciprocal website links with the Town Council.  Cllr Drury also suggested that the Town Council’s website could be utilised to actively promote local events and information as well as linking up with other local websites.

Cllr Drury reminded members of the forthcoming Festival of Words and asked if they could help to promote it.

76.
DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS
Cllr Allaway-Martin said that she had attended the following District Council meetings:

13th July
Development and Control.

15th July
Full Council.


14th July
Licensing Committee.

21st July
Licensing Committee.


22nd July
Corporate and Community Scrutiny.


22nd July
Joint Staff Consultative Committee.

Cllr Bensted said she had recently chaired a Local Strategic Partnership meeting.  Work was ongoing with the development of a number of initiatives.
77.
TO NOTE CORRESPONDENCE
Members noted the correspondence received during the month of June 2010.

78.
PAYMENTS

Members noted the payments made during the month of July 2010 and it was proposed that they be approved. 

 
Proposed:  Cllr Elsmore



Seconded:  Cllr Howell

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

79.
PETTY CASH PAYMENTS
Members noted the petty cash payments made during July 2010 and it was proposed that they be approved.

Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Howell

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

80.
MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES
Members noted the budget figures for June 2010.

81.
BANK RECEIPTS
Members noted the bank receipts for June 2010.
82.
BANK RECONCILLIATION
Members noted the bank reconciliation figures for June 2010.

The meeting closed at 8.45pm
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